
STUDENT SUPPORT WORKGROUP 
MONTHLY MEETING 

2/5/19 
 

Present:  Dave Capitolo, Robert Borregard, Anthony Moss, Desiree Torres, Felisa Vilaubi, 
Kasey Haley, Peggy Raun-Linde, Adrienne Moberly 
 
PRESENTATION, DEANZA FACULTY 
 

1. Deborah Taylor from Nursing Education presented the nursing program.  Here are some 
of the key points made: 

A. The program admits 20/quarter + 10 alternates.  
B. Students must complete the pre-requisites prior to applying.  In addition, they must score 

a 75% on both assessment measures (HESI and Chancellors GPA formula). 
C. There is an approximate 3 quarter wait list.  The current wait list as of this date was 111. 

While on the wait-list, students complete the rest of the classes for their degree. 
Veterans are able to skip the wait list. 

D. Courses are M-F from 6:30am-2:30pm.  Students will not be able to work because they 
have homework after. 

E. Total cost of the program is approximately 5500 which includes tuition, uniforms, books 
and supplies. 

F. Students graduate in 6 quarter. 
G. Counselor for Nursing Educaiton is Tom Nguyen. 
H. Students must be healthy.  “To miss a class is like missing 3 months.” 
I. Deborah recommends that students have CNA or have volunteered in the health care 

setting.  They need to have experience the “sites, sounds and smells” of healthcare. 
Doing so is a + for one’s application into the program. 

J. Partners include Valley Med, Regional Medical Center, O’Conner, Good Sam. 
 
2.  H.L. Nguyen, Teaching Assistant for Health Technology presented for Coordinator Maureen 
Miramontes who was teaching.  There is a packet that was handed.  Detailed about this 
program: 

A. It is robust with a number of options for certification. 
B. There is no wait list and requires a HSD or GDE as well as proficiency in English.  
C. Math is an important part of the course (converting ml dosage, for example) and 

students must also be computer savvy because of electronic health records. 
D. Most classes are daytime, though 65B “blood draw” is in the evening. 
E. CPR must be BLS. 
F. Externships is 250 hours.  Students are placed in private provider offices and not a 

hospital for more opportunities for onsite mentoring.  
G. Students have options for externships such as urgent care, cardiology, family care, etc. 
H. Phlebotomy is strictly at Kaiser, PA Medical in Sunnnyvale, Sutter Bay, and Stanford and 

lasts for 4 weeks.  Students must have had the Hep B shots. 



I. Externships times vary depending on the location, sometimes 7-4 or kaiser 8-3.  
J. Students are on their feet all day and should not sit as it looks “lazy.” 
K. Students learn EKG at El Camino Hospital. 
L. If students layer their certificates, their pay increases. 
M. Anyone can attend the orientation.  You do not have to be a DeAnza student. 

 
3.  Transition Counselor Presentation on their unifying work: Anthony and Desirie presented 

A. Transition counselors met in December to discuss transitioning students.  The goal was 
to see what they held in common and what was different.  The goal is to be consistent in 
practice at all sites. 

B. The slide deck on the google drive to see the details. 
C. From this presentation a number of items were discussed:  we would like to have 

consistent “readiness” practices for all three adult schools including learning styles 
inventory, goal setting, job/college search, etc. We discussed what gaps were not being 
filled and the goal setting and alumni check in were two that needed consistency and 
development 

D. Desirie, Anthony, Tina and Peggy will meet to:  a) discuss whether to use naviance or 
other similar online programs in common; b) make a list of popular career areas the AS 
students generally choose so that we can begin there getting current contacts as well as 
presentations at meetings; c) look at the SS SMART goals and create a list of things that 
need to be worked on to achieve the SMART goals.  

E. Additional barriers discussed:  Not being able to use class time for meeting with 
students;  adult school and community college calendars not aligning; info about cc 
programs and contacts are not necessarily up to day; counselors need the fall 
conference date now to be able to plan calendar (e.g. testing) to be able to attend. 

 
4.  Other Miscellaneous items: 

A. The FUHSD Coordinated College Fair is on April 25th and is for all AS students.  See 
the flyer on the drive. 

B. If you have questions about the Promise initiative, send them to Felisa; 
C. If you have question on AB705, send them to Felisa.  Note:  there is not update on the 

challenged placement process. 
D. There is a career and major workshop on the 12th and 20th of February at DeAnza. 

While these are supposed to be current students, Felisa has permission to add some AS 
students to each group.  Students should see their AS counselor and the counselor 
should email Felisa. 

E. GREAT news for auto-tech:  In the Fall of 2019, all intro and evening classes will have a 
non-credit mirror class.  Non-credit and for-credit will be co-enrolled itb he same class. 

F. Also, DeAnza has hired a new non-credit /dual enrollment counselor:  Magaly Molina. 
G. We are still looking for a Foothill Counselor to join this group.  Peggy will follow up with 

Valerie Fong.  Quite possibly might be Maritza Jackson.  Antoinette’s official title is Adult 
Learners Coordinator and she and Anthony Cervantes will be regularly attending our 
meetings, though it is difficult for them to leave Foothill.  ​The work group decided​ that 



we should alternate between Foothill and DeAnza for the time being to make it more 
“user friendly” for college staff to attend.  It will also allow for us to have more college 
program presentations at meetings. 


